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Church Street Segment to Reopen; Access to Pennington Lot and Garage 
Changes  

After 5:30 p.m. on Friday, June 16, 2023, a segment of Church Street NE, from North Street 
to the Pennington Lot in Leesburg, will reopen to traffic after being temporarily closed for road 
construction. Vehicles will access the Pennington Lot and Garage through the Church Street surface 
lot entrance. The temporary parking garage entrance on North Street will close to vehicular traffic 
in coordination with the opening of Church Street. The pedestrian walkway from the garage to 
North Street will remain open. 

 
In addition, Rotary Park, which is located at the corner of North and Church Streets NE, will 

reopen to the public the evening of June 16, 2023. 
 

Shuttle Service 
  
Loudoun County government administrative offices are closed on Monday, June 19, 2023, 

in observance of the Juneteenth holiday. Shuttle service will resume when Loudoun County and 
courthouse offices open on Tuesday, June 20, 2023. The shuttle between the Pennington Lot and 
courthouse will resume service at the bus stop’s permanent location at the re-opened main entrance 
of the Pennington Garage. The shuttle stop outside the courthouse remains at its current location on 
the southeast corner of Market Street where it intersects with Church Street.  

  
Complimentary shuttle service between the Pennington Garage and the courthouse will 

continue to run approximately every 10 minutes, Monday through Friday, 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. 
 
• View parking details and map of the shuttle route and walking path in this flyer (PDF). 

  
Planning Your Trip to the Courthouse 

  
Free parking is available to visitors to the Loudoun County Courthouse for standard size 

vehicles (vehicles under 8’2”) in the Pennington Lot and Garage. The Pennington Lot and Garage 
are located approximately three blocks from the courthouse. More information about planning your 
visit to the Loudoun County Courthouse Complex is posted at loudoun.gov/courthouse. 

  
About the Courthouse Construction Project 

  
The Loudoun County Courthouse Complex expansion project includes the design and 

construction of the new 92,000-square-foot Loudoun County District Courthouse, renovation of 
existing courts facilities, and new parking facilities.  

  
Significant progress on the new courthouse has been made in recent months. Installation of 

interior drywall, door frames and window glazing is complete on all levels. Permanent power for 
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the new building has been established, and crews have installed the elevators and are painting 
interior walls. Construction of the new courthouse is expected to be complete this summer with the 
building opening to the public in the fall of 2023.    

  
For more information about the new courthouse construction project, including contact 

information, and to sign up for email and text updates on the project, visit loudoun.gov/courts-
expansion. 

  
# # # 

 
 

https://www.loudoun.gov/courts-expansion
https://www.loudoun.gov/courts-expansion

